Published in the Office of Public Relations

Rochester Institute of Technology

Vol. II, No. 4

September 7 - 13, 1970

EXHIBITS

WALLACE MEMORIAL LIBRARY

Display Gallery, 2nd floor -Original turn-of-the-century posters and books
about posters from the Melbert B. Cary, Jr.
collection

-- through the summer

JAMES E. BOOTH MEMORIAL BUILDING

Bevier Gallery -Annual Student Honors Exhibition of the College
of Fine and Applied Arts

-- through the summer

CALENDAR

MONDAY, SEPTEMBER 7

LABOR DAY -- This is an official holiday for the Institute.

TUESDAY, SEPTEMBER 8

STUDENT PERSONNEL SERVICES WORKSHOP, 8:30 a.m. to 4:30 p.m., College Alumni Union, for Student Personnel Services personnel, and faculty.

WEDNESDAY, SEPTEMBER 9

INCOMING FACULTY ORIENTATION GOALS DISCUSSED IN 3-DAY MEETING—Starting today and continuing on Thursday and Friday, September 10 and 11, the incoming faculty will be exposed to many facets of the teaching challenge at RIT. The purposes are to identify as individuals as well as departments; realize RIT's commitment to excellence in teaching; become familiar with instructional support services and personnel; relate to the various colleges, their deans, directors and personnel; exchange views with outstanding faculty regarding the teaching/learning process; understand the immediate problems of the Institute and the role to be played in solving them. The initial session will begin at 1:00 p.m. in the College of General Studies, A201.

OFF-CAMPUS REGISTRATION STARTS -- Starting this evening, and continuing for five designated evenings at six different locations, RIT's College of Continuing Education, Extended Services Division, will enroll students desirous of a continuing education. Tonight registration is at Webster, N.Y. in the Schroeder Junior High School from 7 - 9 p.m. Further information may be obtained from Mr. Robert M. Way (464-2225).

THURSDAY, SEPTEMBER 10

INCOMING FACULTY ORIENTATION CONTINUES -- 9:00 a.m., Room 2000, Administration Building.

RIT AUTUMN OPEN AT CHILI COUNTRY CLUB -- Starting at 1:00 p.m. all RIT golfers will tee off for a day of golf, and food and good fellowship. Following the golfing afternoon a buffet will be served by the Chili Country Club at 7:30 p.m. All RIT'ers are welcome; be they students, parents, alumni, staff and faculty. Reservations and checks must be at the RIT Alumni Office by September 7. Golf is \$4.50 including entrance fees, greens fees, shower, towel and prize eligibility. Buffet dinners are \$3.50 each including tax and gratuity.

OFF-CAMPUS REGISTRATION CONTINUES -- Registration tonight is at Greece, N.Y. in the Greece Olympia High School from 7-9 p.m. Further information may be obtained from Robert M. Way (464-2225).

FRIDAY, SEPTEMBER 11

INCOMING FACULTY ORIENTATION CONTINUES -- 9:00 a.m., Booth Auditorium, Frank E. Gannett Memorial building.

COMING

NTID STUDENTS ARRIVE ON CAMPUS SEPTEMBER 14 -- With the arrival of students attending RIT under the auspices of the National Technical Institute for the Deaf, two key functions are planned. There will be tours of the campus for the students in the afternoon. Beginning at 6:30 p.m. there will be an assembly for the parents of deaf students in Ingle Auditorium, College-Alumni Union.

RIT PRESENTS PROCESSING CONTROL SEMINAR FOR PHOTOGRAPHY -From September 14 through 18, the School of Photographic Art
and Sciences, through the Extended Services Division, is presenting
a seminar of value to photographic researchers as well as photo
dealers and finishers. The content of the seminar will include
black and white processing, color processing and processing control.
For further information contact Mr. A. Robert Maurice, College of
Continuing Education (464-2224).

EVENING SESSION REGISTRATION BEGINS SEPTEMBER 14 -- For students wishing to register for courses at RIT's College of Continuing Education evening sessions, three consecutive evenings, September 14, 15 and 16, have been designated.

RIT TO HAVE BOOTH N.A.P.L. 38th ANNUAL MEETING IN NEW YORK -The National Association of Photo-Lithographers will meet in
New York City from September 15 through 18. All official functions
will be at the New York Hilton Hotel. Technical seminars and
exhibits will be at the New York Coliseum. RIT is the only
institution of higher learning to be represented as an
exhibitor. The booth will be manned by representatives from
RIT's College of Graphic Arts and Photography and from the
Development and Public Relations departments.

METROPOLITAN NEW YORK AREA ALUMNI TO MEET SEPTEMBER 15 -- Alumni of RIT in the Greater New York Metropolitan area have scheduled a luncheon meeting for noon, Tuesday, September 15 in the Park-Sheraton Hotel in New York City. The featured speaker will be Dr. D. Robert Frisina, RIT vice president in charge of the National Technical Institute for the Deaf.

MCKENZIE, PRESIDENT OF FACULTY COUNCIL, CONVENES SEMINARS -- A series of seminars for faculty will be held on Tuesday, September 15 starting at 9:00 a.m. at various on campus locations to be announced by Professor Stanley McKenzie.

INCOMING FRESHMEN AND THEIR PARENTS RECEIVED SEPTEMBER 16 -The RIT Parents' Association, in an effort to help welcome incoming
Freshmen to the campus will held an informal reception from
5:30 to 8:30 p.m., Wednesday, September 16 in the Served Dining
Room of the College-Alumni Union. It is recognized that many
Freshmen and their parents who may be traveling considerable
distances will want a pre-view of the campus and meet Institute
personnel and other parents on registration eve. All invitees
have been notified by mail of this event.

COLLEGE OF ENGINEERING AND NTID PRESENT COMPUTER SEMINAR -"The Role of the Computer in Modern Education" will be the topic
of an all-day Institute seminar on Thursday, September 17 in the
James E. Gleason Memorial building. The program, geared primarily
at new and incoming faculty, is open to all Institute personnel.
The object of the seminar is to help expand knowledge in computer-aided instruction. Further information can be obtained
from Sandra Tubbs, Office of Computer Assisted Instruction
(464-2595).

PARENT-FRESHMAN LUNCHEON AT GRACE WATSON HALL, SEPTEMBER 17—To expedite the moving-in day for freshmen, the RIT Parents' Association is conducting a luncheon for incoming freshmen and their parents and fanilies in the residence halls dining area (Grace Watson Hall) from 11:30 a.m. to 2:30 p.m., Thursday, September 17. All incoming day school freshmen and their parents have been invited by letter. There will be tours for incoming freshmen from 9:00 a.m. until 2:00 p.m. Following the tours and luncheon there will be an assembly for freshmen and their parents in the Ingle Memorial Auditorium at 3:00 p.m. with welcoming remarks by RIT president Dr. Paul A. Miller.

FALL QUARTER REGISTRATION -- Freshmen orientation, September 17-22; Freshmen registration, September 21; Upperclass registration, September 22; Classes start, September 23.

EVENING SESSION FACULTY MEETINGS -- Meetings will be held by division, September 17, 7:00 p.m., in various campus auditoria.

FRESHMEN-FACULTY PICNIC TO BE HELD ON CAMPUS SEPTEMBER 19
As a fitting climax to Student Orientation '70 week, on
Saturday, September 19, there will be a freshman-faculty picnic
in the lacrosse field. Freshmen orientation program events will
continue from 9:00 a.m. to 5:00 p.m.

COLLEGE OF CONTINUING EDUCATION CONDUCTS NEW FACULTY SEMINAR -- By invitation the Extended Services Division of the College of Continuing Education will conduct an inservice training program for new adjunct faculty on Saturday, September 19 at 9:00 a.m. in the College of Business auditorium. For further information contact Harold M. Kentner (464-2219).

NEWS BRIEFS

DAVIS NAMED TO ASSIST BOARD -- Alfred L. Davis, vice president for development and public relations at RIT will assume the post of administrative secretary to the RIT Board of Trustees, it was announced Aug. 26.

The announcement was made by Dr. Paul A. Miller, RIT president, who said that Davis would undertake his new assignment on September 1.

Commenting on the appointment, Dr. Miller noted Davis' long and valuable service to the Institute (28 years), and to the community. "It is because of this experience gained over the years that the Trustees feel Mr. Davis can be of great assistance in working closely with the many efforts and programs sponsored by the Board of Trustees and its supporting groups. These include the Nathaniel Rochester Society, Women's Council, Women's Club, Parent's Association, and others," he said. "One of the most important tasks for Mr. Davis in his new position," Dr. Miller added, "will be to represent the Board of Trustees, its sub-committees and supporting groups in a long-range planning effort which RIT has already begun."

Davis will report directly to President Miller, maintaining a continuous liaison with the chairman and secretary of the Board of Trustees.

Born in Boulder, Colorado, Davis earned a bachelor of arts degree from Salem College (W.Va.) and a master of arts degree from Syracuse University before joining the RIT faculty in 1938. Serving as an instructor in the General Education Department from 1938-41, Davis left RIT during World War II to become chief inspector of the Instrument Division at Bausch & Lomb, Inc.

Returning to RIT in 1945, he was named associate director of the Evening Division, a post he held until being appointed director of public relations in 1951. He was made vice president for development and public relations in 1960.

* * * * * * * *

WARREN CHAPPELL TO RECEIVE GOUDY AWARD ON OCTOBER 30 -- Warren Chappell, internationally known book designer, illustrator, and typographer, will receive the second annual Frederic W. Goudy Award from RIT on October 30.

The award is made possible by a grant from the Mary Flagler Cary Charitable Trust. It is a silver bowl, designed and hand-crafted by the noted silversmith, Professor Hans Christiansen of RIT's School for American Craftsmen.

Chappell has designed two type faces, "Lydian" and "Trajanus", and has designed and/or illustrated several hundred titles for the country's leading book publishers.

Chappell will deliver a lecture on October 30 and will spend several days on campus, conferring informally with RIT students and faculty members.

* * * * * * * *

THREE-DAY ORIENTATION PLANNED FOR NEW FACULTY -- RIT's new faculty members will participate in a three-day Incoming Faculty Orientation program September 9-11. The program, coordinated by Dr. Richard Zakia of Instructional Resources, will focus on the instructional aspects of RIT.

The agenda for the orientation includes tours of the campus by administrators and deans, two sessions on academic support services, and discussion sessions on governance and on instructional methods.

Dr. D. Robert Frisina, Vice President of NTID, will serve as moderator for a panel discussion on governance on September 10 at 9 a.m. in the Administration Tower's second-floor Auditorium. Participants will include RIT President, Dr. Paul A. Miller, Dr. Stanley McKenzie of the College of General Studies, and Alan Ritsko, president of the RIT Student Association.

The instructional methods session on September 11 at 9 a.m. in the Booth Auditorium will be led by John Henderson, director of the Center for Community College Faculty Development. Key discussion leaders will be Dane Gordon of General Studies, who will talk on the teaching-learning process, and Hollis Todd of the School of Photographic Arts and Sciences, who will speak on grading and testing.

Luncheons are scheduled for the served dining room in the College-Alumni Union on September 10 and 11, and, following the final session on September 11, there will be an informal reception, also in the Union.

* * * * * * * *

COLLEGE OF CONTINUING EDUCATION ENTERS THREE NEW AREAS -- RIT's College of Continuing Education, which is expected to serve over 12,000 people in its degree and diploma programs and short courses during the 1970-71 academic year, will offer instruction in three new areas in September. All three will lead to the Associate in Applied Science (A.A.S.) degree.

The three are Electro-Mechanical Technology, Money and Finance, and Health Institutions Management.

Electro-Mechanical Technology, in the Division of Applied Science, was developed to answer a need, expressed by local industry, to cross the electrical and mechanical disciplines.

The new program will be housed in RIT's Metropolitan Center, 50 Main St. W., and will employ over \$15,000 worth of new equipment.

Money and Finance, devised for people in banking, investments, and finance, is offered by the Business Division It was developed in cooperation with the local chapter of the American Institute of Banking (AIB), and covers business law, accounting, data processing, management, and other related subjects.

Health Institutions Management, in the Management Division, is designed to prepare men and women for management positions in hospitals, nursing homes, and related health service areas. It sprung from short courses for nursing home and hospital administrators, offered in the past by the Extended Services Division of the College.

* * * * * * * * *

RIT PROFESSOR WINS MASTER PHOTOGRAPHIC CRAFTSMAN TITLE -- Assistant
Professor Douglas A. Lyttle of the School of Photographic Arts and Sciences
was awarded the degree of "Photographic Craftsman" by the Professional
Photographers of America, Inc., in a special ceremony Aug. 5 at the (PP o A's
79th International) STET Exposition of Professional Photography in Chicago.
With a previously earned degree of Master of Photography, the new degree gives
Lyttle the title of "Master Photographic Craftsman."

Two of Lyttle's prints, titled "Cloister--Antigua" and "Golden Light--Bogota", were selected for inclusion in the American Society of Photographers' Masters' Exhibit at the exposition.

* * * * * * * * *

PROFESSORS TO TRADE HOMES AND JOBS -- Professor Charles A. Arnold Jr. of the School of Photographic Arts and Sciences will be trading homes, jobs, cars--even cats--with Derek Drage, a teacher at London Polytechnic Institute, starting this September.

Prof. Arnold, his wife, daughter and two sons will be living in the Drage home in Southbourne, England, on the south coast, while he teaches freshman visual studies in London. During their year in England, the Arnolds will have the use of the Drages' van and the care of their two cats.

Drage, his wife and their five young sons will be living in the Arnold home in Webster while Drage teaches third-year illustration and a fourth-year studio course at RIT. They will have the use of the Arnolds' station wagon and the care of the Arnold cat.

The two families will pass each other in mid-Atlantic. The Arnolds left Sept. 3 on the Queen Elizabeth II, taking six days to get to England. The Drage family leaves England Sept. 7 by plane.

* * * * * * * * *

EASTERN NEW ENGLAND ALUMNI MEET -- RIT alumni from the Eastern New England area gathered August 19 at the MIT Faculty Club in Cambridge, Mass. for the tradional Freshmen-Alumni Luncheon.

The event was held to honor the entering class of over 50 RIT freshmen from the Eastern New England area.

Chairman for the luncheon was Robert J. Adler of Billerica, Mass., a 1959 graduate of RIT and president of the RIT Alumni Club of Eastern New England.

* * * * * * * * *

ECKERT PROMOTED -- Charles J. Eckert, formerly assistant director of Student Activities, has been appointed director of Student Activities according to a recent announcement by Charles G. Welch, dean of students.

Prior to joining RIT in March of this year, Eckert was employed by the Marion School Board and was also director of Student Activities at Rochester Business Institute. He graduated from RIT's College of Business in 1966.

* * * * * * * *

"THE GUYS" WIN INSTITUTE FACULTY-STAFF SOFTBALL TITLE -- "The Guys", a team made up largely of players from administrative offices, the computer center, and NTID, have won the championship in the Faculty-Staff Softball League.

"The Guys", captained by Sid Barsuk of Development, wound up the regular schedule with a 7-2 record, and then defeated last year's champions, the team from General Duplicating, in the semi-final playoff game. The season ended with the title game being forfeited by "The Old Guys", the team from the College of Science, who were unable to get enough players for the finals.

The champions: pitcher Jack Smith (Public Relations); catchers Marv Sachs (NTID) and Howard Holmes (Info. Systems); infielders Ron Stappenbach (Info Systems), Denny Perez (NTID), Bill Waldheim (Public Relations), Fred Schnegg (info. Systems), Sid Barsuk (Development), Pete Fellows (Public Relations), and Daryl Sullivan (Athletics); outfielders Dave Parker (Photography), Jim Titus (NTID), Bob Fisher (Development), Lee Faull (Info. Systems), Ev Merritt (Personnel), Dan Cashman (Grants), and John Smith (Info. Systems).

* * * * * * * *

COMPUTER'S ROLE IN EDUCATION IS TOPIC OF SEMINAR -- The College of Engineering in cooperation with the National Technical Institute for the Deaf will present an all-day in-Institute seminar on "The Role of the Computer in Modern Education", September 17 starting at 9 a.m. in the James E. Gleason memorial building.

The program, although aimed primarily at new and incoming faculty, is open to all institute personnel. The objective is to help expand knowledge in computer-aimed instruction.

Rolf Newton, CIA-NTID, and Robert Ellson, College of Engineering, are the principle speakers. For further information contact Sandy Tubbs at 464-2595.